


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY, 17 FEBRUARY 2014 AT 7.30PM IN THE CASTLE, HERTFORD
PRESENT
Councillor N Wilson, in the Chair 
Councillors P Boyle, Mrs B Haddock P Moore, Mrs S Newton, P Ruffles and R Willis
IN ATTENDANCE:
Cllr A Turner

Ms N Villa, Town Clerk




Ms T Carpenter, Civic Administration Manager
388.
     APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillors Cllr Poole (family commitment) and Cllr McCormick (work commitment) 
389.        DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
390.        THE MINUTES
It was RESOLVED that:

The minutes of the meeting held on 25 November 2013 were approved as a correct record of the proceedings and the Chairman was authorised to sign same. 
391.        MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT DEALT WITH 
         ELSEWHERE  ON THE AGENDA


    Bramfield Road Parking
It was reported that the matter was still proceeding through the County Council Locality Budget.
Community Gardening
Officers had spent a considerable amount of time attempting to get this scheme off the ground without any success.   Given the circumstances it was decided to remove the project from the Action Sheet and to instruct officers not to spend any further time pursuing the matter. 
Flower Beds at Bluecoats

Cllr Ruffles confirmed that he had received permission to use part of his locality budget to fund fundamental ground work to the sub soil to enable plants to grow.  Ongoing maintenance remained an issue but this would continue to be chased.
It was RESOLVED that:

The action sheet be noted.

392.        
QUESTIONS AND/OR STATEMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE 
         
PUBLIC

None.
393.         ALLOTMENTS – STATISTICS AND MAINTENANCE
The Committee received a report detailing the latest statistics for the Council’s allotment sites, and also maintenance work which had been carried out on the sites.

It was noted that a few vacancies existed on Cromwell Road, but this was normal turn around for the time of year, and new plot holders were being added regularly.
It was RESOLVED that:

The allotment statistics and maintenance details be received and noted.
394.         ALLOTMENTS – MUDLARKS COMMUNITY GARDEN PROJECT
The Committee received a report from Mudlarks regarding the recent activities of the project.   
It was RESOLVED that:
The Committee notes the report.
395.       NORTH ROAD PLOTHOLDERS GROUP

The Committee received a report regarding the recent activities of the North Road Plotholders Group and was surprised to note that there were some vacancies at the site, which was unusual. The Committee further noted the recent flooding on the lower part of the site.

It was RESOLVED that:


The Committee notes the report.

  396.
    SELE ROAD LOVELY GRUB GARDEN
No report had been forthcoming from the Lovely Grub Garden.
397.
CEMETERY AND CLOSED CHURCHYARDS - STATISTICS FOR BURIALS AND INTERMENT OF ASHES
The Committee received a report outlining the recent burials and interment of ashes statistics at the Cemetery, along with details of the maintenance work programme.  
The Committee particularly noted the large amount of work carried out by the Grounds staff during the winter months and wished to record the Committee’s gratitude for the amount of work carried out.

It was noted that one tree had come down in All Saints’ Churchyard during the recent storms and this was being acted upon and it was further noted with concern that a large and regular amount of drug paraphernalia was being found in the Churchyard. The Police were aware and had agreed to monitor the situation. It was requested that consideration be given to utilising the mobile cameras in the area. 
It was RESOLVED that:

The Committee notes the report.
     398.    CEMETERY FEES
The Committee had received a report recommending an increase in burial fees of 40% in a bid to remain comparably priced to surrounding Towns and to ensure that the Hertford did not have in influx of out of town burials as a result of the high prices charged by the other towns.
The Committee was however keen to ensure that Hertford residents did not incur a significant increase in burial fees and therefore recommended that prices increased by 20% in 2014 and a further 20% in 2015. To prevent large increases in out of town burial requests, it was recommended that prices for non-Hertford residents be charged at 5 times the resident rate, instead of 4 times as in previous years.

It was RESOLVED that:

1. The Committee notes the report.
2. Burial fees increase from 1 April 2014 by 20%

3. Fees for non-Hertford residents increase from four times the resident rate to five times the resident rate.

399.
SUB COMMITTEES AND ADVISORY SUB COMMITTEES
Hertford Youth Town Council
The Committee noted the minutes of the Youth Town Council meeting held on 29 January 2014.
400.
FINANCE -  THIRD QUARTER INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 2013/14
The Committee received a report detailing the third quarter income and expenditure for the Community Services Committee 2013/14.
It was RESOLVED that:

a)
The Committee notes the third quarter income and expenditure for 2013/14
401.   EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC
It was RESOLVED that:

In view of the confidential nature of the following items, which relate to the business matters of other individuals and organisations, the public shall be excluded while the following item is discussed.  This is in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, as amended by the Local Government Act.

402.   STAFFING REVIEW
Following a request from the Personnel Sub Committee, each Committee had been asked to review its staffing requirements to ensure the structure remained lean and fit for purpose.  The Grounds staff requirement had been reviewed in mid- 2013 following the retirement of a long serving member of staff, and therefore the ground staff were not considered within this current review.
The staff structure of the office based staff was considered and it was felt that certain changes could be made to make the service more efficient and relevant to the green services remit.
Following a vote it was RECOMMENDED that the proposed revised staff structure be referred to the next meeting of the Finance, Policy and Administration Committee for further consideration.
Note:  Cllr Boyle wished it to be recorded that he voted against the recommendation.
The meeting closed at 2036.
